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Introduction

As well as being one of the most stressful experiences a new parent can go through, there can be practical and
financial implications when a baby arrives sooner than expected.

In support of the Smallest Things, a charity which promotes the health of premature babies and their families —
www.thesmallestthings.org —

wishes to provide parents of premature babies with extra leave and pay to help them through this difficult time.

Premature Baby Leave and Premature Baby Pay

With effect from parents of babies born at or before 37 weeks will be entitled to receive an
extra week’s Premature Baby Leave and an extra week’s Premature Baby Pay for every week from their baby’s
birth until their original due date.

This leave entitlement will be added to the end of the employee’s Maternity or Paternity Leave period, after the
Maternity or Paternity Leave entitlement has been exhausted.

Premature Baby Pay — that is, full pay for the applicable weeks — will be paid to eligible employees at the
beginning of their Maternity or Paternity Leave period. Paying this at the earliest opportunity can assist with
additional costs incurred such as hospital parking charges, possible accommodation and increased childcare
costs for older siblings.

Leave and pay will always be rounded up to a number of whole weeks.

Line managers must inform the HR team as soon as possible after any premature birth, so that arrangements
can be made for Premature Baby Leave and Premature Baby Pay to be implemented. Please contact:

Any queries regarding this scheme or an employee’s entitlement should be directed to:

Note: Employees’ normal entitlements to Maternity or Paternity Leave and Pay
continue to apply and are not affected by this scheme.

PREMATURE BIRTH POLICY
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Support for employees

Premature birth is one of the most stressful experiences a new parent can face. Although congratulations
may not feel appropriate, managers should acknowledge the birth of the baby and approach conversations
regarding the situation with compassion and sensitivity.

To support employees at this difficult time managers should:

- Make sure the employee has provided the documents required to initiate their statutory and occupational
maternity leave payment or paternity leave payment. Due to the unexpected nature of premature birth,
this may not have happened.

- Discuss with the employee (or their representative) how, and how often, they would like to be contacted,
while at the same time respecting their right to privacy.

- Find out what, if any, information the employee would like you to share with colleagues about the
situation.

- Remember that the employee is likely to be experiencing a range of emotions that could include anxiety,
depression, isolation, stress and fear. Remind them that help is available from a range of sources,
including:
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